Dear Colleague!

We are looking for a new member to join the Canadian Library Association’s Young Adult Canadian Book Award committee.  This is a committee of five librarians from across Canada who consider submissions of Canadian English-language books that appeal to young adults between the ages of 13 and 18. The committee members must be members of the Canadian Library Association.   For more information about the award, please see http://www.cla.ca/awards/yac.htm.

This is a five-year commitment, and each member chairs the committee in the fifth year.  For the first four years, members receive batches of teen novels between October and January, usually totaling about 70 eligible titles.  They read all the books without discussing them with other committee members (although discussing them with local teenagers and other readers is encouraged) and submit a shortlist to their Chair, usually sometime in March.  The committee then meets over the phone to determine the winner and honour book or books.  The books are given as promotional copies by the publishers, and may be donated to each librarian’s public library or given as prize books to teenagers.  We usually keep a few for ourselves too!

In the fifth and final year on the committee, each member becomes the Chair in turn. The Chair is responsible for contacting all the publishers (from a list provided) and requesting the promotional copies.  The Chair makes up the packages for the rest of the committee members and sends out the books.  The Chair is also responsible for setting up the conference call and other committee business.  The Chair then attends the CLA conference wherever it is – many of us have been fortunate to receive the support of our libraries to attend the conference in our Chairing year.  At the conference, the Chair presents the award to the winner at an awards banquet or reception, and presents the shortlisted books at The Notables, together with the chairs of the Book of the Year Award and the Amelia Frances Howard-Gibbon Award.

This is a great way to gain exceptional familiarity with Canadian literature for teenagers and make professional contacts all over Canada.  It’s really fun!

To round out geographical representation, we are seeking someone from Newfoundland and Labrador, PEI, Nova Scotia or New Brunswick if possible to join for the 2006-2011 term.  Currently, we have committee members from BC, Saskatchewan and Ontario.  The members have usually been Teen Services librarians, and some Children’s Librarians, but considering that most teenagers enjoy adult and teen literature, we are interested in adding someone from Adult Services as well as Teen Services.  

If you are interested, please contact me at kirsten.andersen@mail.mcgill.ca. We are hoping to confirm a new person in the position by June 2006.  
Yours,

Kirsten Andersen

Head, Teen and Adult Services, Richmond Public Library
